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TEALING REGENERATION 
STEERING GROUP (TRSG) 
After a competitive tender, community development 
charity Outside the Box, has been appointed to 
undertake the residents survey and village-wide 
consultation this summer. Having successfully worked 
with many other communities across Scotland to 
make changes and improvements, they bring lots 
of relevant experience and expertise to the task. 
They’ll carry out the online survey as well as a mix of 
face to face and telephone interviews, focus groups 
and public meetings over the next few months, 
giving everyone who wants to the opportunity to 
participate. Find more out about them at 
www.otbds.org.

RESIDENTS ONLINE SURVEY IS LIVE 
NOW’S THE TIME TO HAVE YOUR SAY!
We’ve developed a survey to start capturing your 
views and ideas. It’s designed for individuals to 
complete and takes around 10 minutes. It’s not just 
for adults. If older children would like to complete 
it themselves, we’d be delighted to hear what they 
think too. Everyone in the family can have their say 
by responding. It’s an online survey and the link is: 
outsidethebox056299.typeform.com/Tealing  Please 
complete the survey as soon as you can. 

MEET THE RESEARCH TEAM

The research team is (left to right above) Louise, 
Christine, Julie, Ruth, Jill and Leon. 

Over the next few months, we’ll be out and about in 
Tealing meeting with people and groups and joining 
your community activities (when invited). We’ll also 
hold a public consultation event at the hall. We’d love 
to hear from you - to speak with us direct, please 
contact Jill on 07841 015949 or email  jill.k@otbds.org

OTHER WAYS TO 
COMPLETE THE 
SURVEY
We know that not everyone 
likes online surveys, so 
paper copies are available by 
email or telephone request. 

We can also ask the questions over the phone and 
complete the form with you if you’d prefer. Please get 
in touch if you need help. Christine is looking after the 
survey and can be contacted at 07936 330765 
or christine@otbds.org
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WONDERFUL TIME HAD AT THE 
JUBILEE AFTERNOON TEA!
More than seventy friends and neighbours came 
along to enjoy an afternoon of great company, tasty 
bakes, chat, laughter, music and nostalgia. After all 
the restrictions during lockdown it was wonderful 
to see everyone together and to hear the buzz of 
friendly chat in the hall. 

Special thanks to David Roulston for the wonderful live music throughout and to community councillor Hilda 
Young and her marvellous team of volunteer helpers for making it happen. 

COMMUNITY COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
(Every 4 years)
The final meeting of our current Community Council 
is on 10 August as the term of office finishes soon 
afterwards. The Notice of Election will be published 
on 15 August and, as some current members are 
retiring, now is the time to apply to represent 
your village. 

Nomination packs are available at https://www.
angus.gov.uk/ccelections2022 or request paper copies 
at elections@angus.gov.uk or Tel 01307 492070. 
Close of nominations is 4pm on Wednesday 31 
August 2022 and must be submitted to the Returning 
Officer, Community Council Elections Office, Digital 
Reprographics Unit, Sylvie Way, Orchardbank Business 
Park, Forfar, DD8 1AY.
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CONGRATULATIONS!
Ian Reid and Harold Haggart recently stepped down as Tealing Hall Trustees after more than an incredible 
almost 100 years of service between them. To honour all of their hard work and the time they’ve given to the 
community over the years, they were each presented with personalised photo books by the Chair and Treasurer, 
Kenny Brown and Kay Dennis. Warmest congratulations to Ian & Harold and grateful thanks from everyone in 
the village, what a wonderful achievement! 

TEALING SUPER DRAW
Congratulations to the June winners,
Lorna Campbell, Margaret Dewar, Evelyn Greig, 
James Davie and Anne Connor who each won £100 
each. Thanks to everyone for taking part. 
The next draw is on 24th September. 

FAMILY BARBECUE AND CAR BOOT SALE 
ON SAT 3 SEPT, 12 NOON UNTIL 6PM
Plans are shaping up nicely for a great day out and 
will include a barbecue, beer tent, car boot sale 
£10 per car, animals from Balnuith Funny Farm, live 
music from rock band Vault, beat the goalie, shoot 
the basket, play your cards right and a bottle stall        
(what will be in your bottle? Booze? Water?).  

Admission is free and tea and coffee will be available.  
If you’d like to help set up or maybe look after a stall 
for an hour, please get in touch. All helpers welcome. 

OTHER EVENTS COMING UP
DATES FOR THE DIARY
Friday 25th November - Quiz Night. 7 for 7:30pm 
start. £5 per person. Max 5 in a team. Free raffle. 
Luxury hamper 1st prize.

Saturday 31 Dec Hogmanay party at Tealing Hall. 
7pm - 1am. Always a popular event. 
Ticketing details nearer the time.

For all events, please regularly check Tealing Hall 
Facebook page or Contact Kenny 07443494719 
email hall@tealingvillage.org 
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TEALING PRIMARY SCHOOL UPDATE
Fantastic June Sports Day!

It was wonderful to have our families back in the 
grounds watching and racing on 14 June. The children 
participated with enthusiasm and really enjoyed 
the activities. The uniform swap shop had lots of 
customers and the weather held up well - success all 
round!   

School is now closed for the summer holiday and 
reopens for pupils on Tuesday 16 Aug. 

SEAGREEN SUBSTATION 
AT TEALING UPDATE
This year should see the works at the Seagreen Tealing 
substation completed.  The new buildings are up and 
the main focus has now moved towards reinstatement 
and planting in the areas surrounding the site, plus 
reinstatement and upgrade works along the Moatmill 
access Road from the A90. The substation will convert 
the voltage from the offshore windfarm (from 220kv 
to 275kv) across three circuits and export it to the 
electricity grid at the existing Tealing Substation.

When complete Seagreen Offshore Wind Farm project 
will be Scotland’s largest and the world’s deepest 
offshore wind farm and will provide enough power 
for over 1.6m homes (equivalent to two-thirds of all 
Scottish homes), placing Tealing at the heart of the 
renewables industry in Scotland.  Works are going 
well offshore and the first power is due in the coming 
weeks. Full power is programmed for mid-2023.  

Following on from the funding for the new Obstacle 
Course at Tealing Primary School we are pleased to be 
in the process of donating a number of our wooden 
cable drums to local schools.  We are also excited to 
share our STEM presentation into the local schools 
once the new term begins too.   

BISHOP “TED” LUSCOMBE 1924 – 2022
We are saddened to hear of the passing of great friend 
to Tealing, Ted Luscombe who died on 3 May. Ted and 
his beloved wife Doris came to live in Tealing when he 
retired from the church in 1990 and he was active for 
many years supporting local groups, the school and 
the community council. The full obituary is at 
https://www.thecourier.co.uk/fp/obituar-
ies/3275186/bishop-ted-luscombe-dies/


